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SUMMARY

As I understand it, this issue is about the coverage of chiropractic services under the Medicare+Choice Program.  Chiropractic services have been in Medicare but only for a procedure referred to as manual manipulation of the spine to correct a subluxation.   This procedure was covered in Part B of the Medicare regulations.  In 1997 Congress passed the Balance Budget Act, including a new part of Medicare called Medicare Part C or Medicare+Choice.  Though chiropractic benefits were specified in a number of areas in Part B, coverage was not specified in the new Part C.  It is understood that the failure to mention chiropractic services in Part C was an oversight and not the intent of Congress.  In response to the Medicare+Choice regulations, Representative Barbara Cubin (R-WY) and Senator Kent Conrad (D-ND) introduced resolutions to expresses a sense of Congress that chiropractic benefits are guaranteed in Medicare+Choice. The American Chiropractic Association wants HCFA to recognize coverage of this procedure.  HCFA is against changing the status quo.


In 1990 Congress passed legislation that called for Health Care Financing Administration (HCFA) to do a study of chiropractic services and managed care and how chiropractic services were being utilized in managed care. This was never done. One point of activity on this issue is a lawsuit against the Department of Health and Human Services by the American Chiropractic Association to get HCFA to do this study.


Representative Wes Watkings (R-OK) introduced an additional piece of legislation dealing with the issue, the Chiropractic Patients Freedom of Choice Act, H.R. 1046. This bill would make doctors of chiropractic primary care physicians for anything that they are able to do in their scope of practice in whatever state they are practicing.

